Tuftonboro Cemetery Trustees
 DRAFT Meeting Minutes
August 2, 2022



The meeting was promptly called to order at 5:00 PM at the Tuftonboro Town Offices. 

In attendance: Trustee Susan Weeks (chairperson) and Trustee Carol Bush. Trustee Guy Pike was absent.

The minutes of the July 5, 2022 meeting were read and unanimously approved. 

Sue Weeks reported that she and Guy set the corner markers for the Greymont family last week.

An invoice in the amount of $6,680 was submitted by Mark Eldridge for cemetery mowing/maintenance. The trustees approved it for payment. 

Sue Weeks received a notebook from Town Clerk Jennifer Coultoer with burial information (transit and permit forms) that was compiled by a previous clerk and alphabetically filed. 

Applications for the purchase of burial rights were received and approved for the following Tuftonboro property owners:

Lawrence and Geraldine DeGeorge of 42 Sawyer Point Road (cremation)
John and Macy Gotthardt of 50 Bixby Shore Road (cremation)
Robert and Mary Ann Wortmann of 39 Winni Shores Road (2 full body)

Carol Bush received inquires from Maria Berrio and Ann Kepner regarding the leaning and settling of relative’s headstone in the Town House Cemetery. Maria was concerned about Philip Litwinczuk’s stone (her father), and Ann Kepner was concerned about Chase David Kepner’s stone (her husband). Sue indicated that since we don’t’ have drainage or run-off issues, correcting the problem is not our responsibility and that the undertaker and/or monument company should be contacted to deal with the leaning and settling issues. Carol will respond to Maria and Ann with this information. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:40 PM. The next meeting of the cemetery trustees will be Tuesday, September 6, 2022 at 5:00 PM at the Tuftonboro Town Offices. Public attendance and input are encouraged.  

Submitted by Carol Bush, Secretary, Tuftonboro Cemetery Trustees




  



